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Swaffham Town Council
Minutes of the Annual Town Assembly meeting held on Thursday, 29th July 2021 at 6.30pm 
in the Assembly Rooms, Swaffham.

Present:                   
Mayor Cllr J Anscombe (Chairman)

Councillors:
Mrs L Beech, Mr. S Bell, Mr. P Darby, Mr. G Edwards, Mr. C Houghton, Mrs S Matthews, Mr. I Pilcher and Mrs J Skinner, 
Town Clerk:
Mr R Bishop

Office Administrator:
Mrs C Payne
Norfolk County Council
Cllr Ed Colman
Breckland District Council
Greg Pearson – Head of Strategy
Swaffham Town Council, 

Transport & Environment 

Committee
Kate Gordon
 
Public: 
10
1. 
Mayor’s Welcome and opening Remarks


The Mayor welcomed everyone to the Annual Town Assembly.  Cllr Anscombe said this was the first Town Assembly for two years due to the pandemic.  The meeting would consider a green agenda for Swaffham.
2. 

Apologies for Absence


Cllr N Bass - holiday


Cllr W Bensley – work commitments


Cllr L Scott – work commitments



Cllr I Sherwood – prior engagement
3. 

Declarations of Interest (for items on the agenda)


There were no declarations of interest.

4. 

Minutes 


The minutes of the Annual Town Assembly held on Wednesday, 24th April 2019 were agreed and signed as a true and accurate record by the Chairman.
5 NCC plans for climate agenda commitment  – Cllr Ed Colman (NCC)
Cllr Ed Colman said that Norfolk County Council’s Climate Agenda was to be carbon neutral by 2030.  He said that no Council or Authority can do this on their own and support would be needed to achieve this.  There are initiatives for communities and individuals, including a community grant scheme.  It is envisaged to use Town Centre space more effectively and to ensure that local businesses are as carbon neutral as possible.
Cllr Ed Colman presented information on slides. – see Appendix 1
6 NCC initiative to plant 1,000,000 trees 
A short film was shown – see Appendix 2
7
Sustainable Swaffham – what does this mean for the Town? Greg Pearson- Head of Strategy BDC said they are working closely with colleagues at NCC.  Swaffham would receive some key funding to make buildings more carbon friendly and £100K made available for environmental schemes.  They would be providing four more charging points for electric vehicles in the town.  Grants would be available for tree planting, re-cycling, re-use schemes.  There will also be Educational opportunities.  Breckland will help communities take action on green issues.  Greg said all the information was available on the Breckland website or alternatively email Greg with any questions or queries. – Appendix 3
8
Improving the green credentials for Swaffham  Kate Gordon, member of Swaffham Town Council, Transport and Environment Committee explained the work of the committee and the concern over traffic and how to protect the environment.  The committee has a strategy which is available on the Town Council website.  Kate explained that the level of air pollution had exceeded the legal level of pollution and the committee are exploring ways to reduce air pollution.  Reducing large traffic flow, promoting walking and cycling in the town, providing an open accessible space in the middle of the town.  Kate said that no one organisation can do this on its own and the importance of working with other parties is very important.  Kate also said it was important to promote re-cycling more in the town.

Kate said that Swaffham needed funding for a traffic feasibility study but unfortunately was not on the list to receive this funding.  Swaffham is fortunate to have free parking and new signage is needed to divert traffic to the Theatre Street car park.

Local schools will be involved in green projects and the Nicholas Hammond Academy had already introduced an initiative of ties made from recycled plastic bottles.  

Kate said that Swaffham is looking for a greener future.

9
Mayors Annual Report 
The Mayor’s annual report was circulated at the meeting – see Appendix 4
10
Accounts 2020-21 Budget 2021-22 Budget
The Town Clerk said an extensive process had been followed to set the budget. The Clerk tabled the accounts and delivered a report on the annual finances.   – see Appendix 5.
 
The Mayor thanked everyone for attending and expressed her gratitude to those who had given a report. 

  Meeting closed at 8.00 pm               

Mayor…………………………………………

